Police Jury Special Meeting, Police Jury Room
October 25, 2023
Abbeville, Louisiana

Minutes of a special meeting of the Vermilion Parish Police Jury held on October 25,
2023, with Vice-President Brent Landry presiding.

The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Brent Landry, who asked Mr.
Ronald Menard to lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Following the pledge, the
Vice-President asked Mr. Ronald Darby for a moment of prayer or reflection. The Vice-
President then reminded all present to turn all cell phones, pagers, etc. off or set to silent
mode for the duration of the Police Jury Meeting.

The following members were present:

Mr. Brent Landry Mr. Ronald Darby

Ms. Liz Touchet Mr. Mark Poche™*

Mr. Paul Bourgeois Mr. Errol J. Domingues

Mr. Chad Lege Mr. Ronald Menard

Mr. Dexter Callahan Mr. Chad Vallo
Absent:  Mr. Dane Hebert Mr. Jason Picard

Mr. Scott Broussard Mr. Sandrus Stelly
Guest: Mr. Kim Touchet Mr. Gene Sellers, Sr.

Mr. Todd Vincent

Vice-President Landry recognized a period for public comment on any agenda item
to be considered.

No comments.

Vice-President Landry recognized Old Business. Consideration of and/or approval
of VPPJ hiring a new Parish Administrator, and/or interim or temporary administrator,
including consideration of and/or approval of said positions’ job description,
qualifications, salary, starting date, and other conditions of employment.

Upon motion by Mr. Mark Poche’, duly seconded by Mr. Ronald Darby, and
unanimously carried, the Police Jury approved to announce the Parish Administrator
position with the starting salary for the Parish Administrator position to be $65K - $85K
depending on experience, with a four (4) year college degree required. Ms. Carolyn
Bessard will serve as the interim if needed.



Upon motion by Mr. Chad Vallo, duly seconded by Mr. Ronald Menard, and
unanimously carried, there being no further business to be presented, the meeting was
duly adjourned.

Parish Administrator Vice-President



